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Dear Parent / Carer                         Thursday 14th March 2024 
 

As many of you will have been aware, the school was inspected by SIAMs on Monday 4th March. The 
Statutory Inspection of Anglican and Methodist Schools (SIAMS), explores ways in which each 
school’s theologically rooted Christian vision drives its work and enables the school to live up to its 
foundation as a Church school. 
 

We welcomed two inspectors into school for the day. Anne Barker was the main inspector and the 
second inspector was observing for her own training purposes. 
 
During the day they spoke to children, myself as the RE lead, Mr Moorhouse, governors, staff, a 
Diocese representative and parents, whilst also looking at policies, action plans, children’s books and 
planning that is in place. They also carried out a learning walk around school and observed behaviour 
at lunchtime. 
 

The new inspection framework no longer provides schools with a grade at the end of the inspection. 
Instead, inspectors are required to make one of two judgements: 
1. The inspection findings indicate that the school is living up to its foundation as a Church school, and     
is enabling pupils and adults to flourish. 
2. The inspection findings indicate that the school has strengths, but that there are also issues that 
leaders need to address as a matter of priority. 
 

We are proud to share with you that the school received the first judgement. The two areas for 
development given had already been identified by ourselves, so again we are proud of the fact that our 
evaluation of the school is robust and accurate and our actions plans are targeting the correct areas. 
 

Thank you to all our children, staff, governors, extended school family and yourselves that help to 
make this the special school that it is. 
 
“Pupils are happy in school. They describe it as ‘one, big family’ and say the vision encourages 
them to look after each other. As a result, their behaviour is exemplary and relationships are 
strong.” 
 

The final report is attached and will be available on the RE curriculum page on the school website. 
 

If you would like to discuss anything within the report, please feel free to contact myself or Mr 
Moorhouse. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
A Bowman 
Acting Deputy Head, RE Lead  
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